HT Report Monday 30th October 2023
Staffing
· Mrs Miller will retire on Tuesday 14th November, we wish her a very happy retirement
· Student, Miss Barr has started in P6/7 and will be working with the class until Friday 1st December
· Student, Mr Stewart will begin on Tuesday 5th December until Friday 15th December
Bouncing Back
The Bouncing Back programme was able to be offered to P4 and P5 pupils.  The feedback completed by pupils following these sessions showed that:
· 76% of pupils reported an increase in their confidence
· 76% of pupils reported an increased ability to cope better with difficult/stressful situations
· 92% of pupils reported they would now know When to ask for help
· 91.3% of pupils reported they would now know Who to ask for help
· 88% of pupils rated Bouncing Back at 4/5 stars
The parent workshop was well attended and received positive feedback.
Assemblies
All pupils enjoyed an assembly and workshops from Dogs’ Trust about responsible behaviour around dogs.  
P4-7 pupils had an assembly on Firework safety from the fire service at Shotts on Friday 27th October.
Reading Schools
Our Reading Mentors for this session have been selected and have visited Newmains Library to learn about the work of a librarian.  They will be meeting regularly with Mrs McCallum as we progress towards our Gold award.
School Trips
· On Tuesday 3rd October all P4 and P5 pupils visited a Bible Exhibition in Hamilton organised by Alasdair Walker who leads regular assemblies in the school.  The organisers were very impressed with the behaviour and manners of our pupils as they engaged in the activities
· There are also trips coming up in November for all pupils – P1-3 and P4,5 and 7 will be visiting Vue Cinema at Livingston as part of Into Film Schools’ Film Festival which offers free film screenings for schools and P6 will be attending a full day event to learn about Food and Farming at Lanark Agricultural Centre which is fully funded by the Royal Highland Education Trust.  Thank you to the parent council for supporting us with the cost of the buses for the cinema outings.


Transition
Block 1 of the P7 transition programme to Calderhead High School will begin on Wednesday 15th November and run for 4 consecutive Wednesdays.
School Grounds
The gardening club organised by Miss McFaite was well attended by pupils and parents.  We are organising outdoor learning training for staff and are looking to fundraise towards the costs of an outdoor reading shed.
Afterschool Clubs
Miss Nash will be taking a dance club for pupils in P2 and P3 and Miss McFaite will be running an afterschool Choir who will be practising for a performance at the Christmas lights switch on at the church in December.




